
Kure Beach Community Center 
Committee Minutes 

January 12, 2020 
 

Call to Order – Meeting was called to order at 9:30AM by Sarah Barham.  Additional members 
present were: David Sack, Lisa Leppo, Harriet Owsley, Robin Sack, John Shalanski, Debbie 
Hayden, and Deborah Hutchings.  Dale Akstin and Mararuth Capell were absent. 
 
Approval of Minutes – The November minutes were approved as written. 
 
Old Business – Twenty-three people participated in a highly successful Christmas Globe Project 
on December 1st.  This year’s project is tentatively scheduled for November 22, 2020. 
The bench dedicated to Frances Reagan is installed in front of the Center.  Her friend stopped in 
the meeting to personally express gratitude on behalf of her family. 
Nikki Keely discussed the construction changes at the Community Center. 
 
Town New Business – Mayor Craig Bloszinsky discussed town priorities for 2020.  Drainage 
issues, a Bike path, Recycling costs, Parking, Pedestrian signs and Speed limits will be studied 
and discussed at future public meetings.  The goal is obtain maximum citizen participation and 
input for the benefit of the town.   
Coffee with the Mayor is planned for March 28th.  
The 2020 yard sale was discussed.  Committee members agreed to limit the yard sale to once a 
year, tentatively in October 2020. 
 
Rental – Nikki distributed the rental schedule.  She noted that the new cleaning service for the 
Community Center is less expensive and more effective. 
 
Membership – Committee members voted unanimously to accept Deborah Hutchings’ 
application to move from alternate and become a permanent member.  There is one Alternate 
board membership available.  Nikki will advertise for a prospective member. 
 
Adjourn – The next meeting is scheduled for February 11th.  Sarah will not be present for this 
meeting.  Robin Sack agreed to chair the meeting in her absence. 
 
Respectively submitted by 
John Shalanski 
 




